
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
                                

                                                                                                   
 
  

Coulsdon Church of England Primary School  
Bradmore Green 

Old Coulsdon 

Surrey. CR5 1ED 
 

Telephone: 01737-554789 
email: office@ccofe.uk 

Head Teacher: Mr Paul Garratty B.Ed (Hons); MA  

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,         10th March 2025 

 
Final Arrangements - CSMA Festival of Music - Tuesday 18th March 2025 

 
We have been busy practising the songs for our concert at the Fairfield Halls - Tuesday 18h March 7pm. 
The concert is fast approaching, but there are still some audience tickets available: 
https://www.fairfield.co.uk/events/csma-infant-festival-ffh-25 

 
Detailed below are the final arrangements for Tuesday 18th March. 

 
MORNING OF THE 18th MARCH 
Please bring your child to school as normal, ensuring you are on time this day; we will be leaving 
immediately after registration.  We will travel by bus as we did for the previous rehearsal.  We will NOT be 
doing P.E. on this day so children should be wearing their normal school uniform.  

 
TEDDIES 
The children are welcome to bring a small teddy/soft toy with them for the start and end of the concert. 
(This should be no bigger than their own torso!)  However, this is not compulsory so if any child is 
reluctant to bring one, please reassure them that it is not essential. Please bring the teddy with you in the 
morning.  We have some in school, so please do not worry if you don’t have one that your child wants to 
bring. 

 
Collection at the end of the school day will be as normal. If your child attends choir- this will run as normal. 

 
EVENING OF THE 18th MARCH 
You will need to bring your child to the Fairfield Halls.  
We will meet you and your child in the foyer of the Fairfield Halls at 6:20pm. We need to be in our seats by 
6:40pm, so please be prompt; it is unlikely that late-comers will be permitted to join us. Please ensure 
your child has been to the toilet before you hand them over to us, preferably using those on the ground 
floor beside the restaurant as there are more facilities there. The expectation is that the children will then 
last through to the end of the concert. We ask that you take your child’s coat/jumper with you.  

 
DRESS CODE 
The children will need to be wearing a plain, bright coloured t-shirt (their sports day t-shirt will be fine, 
please do not go and buy something new). Any children wearing t-shirts with logos will be asked to turn 
them around and wear it back to front. This is a CSMA request so that the whole choir is the same.   
Children are required to wear their school uniform on their bottom half, including school shoes. NO 
TRAINERS (also a CSMA request). We will be sitting on the stage throughout the concert, and therefore 
highly visible; please make sure you adhere to the dress code, as stated above  
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PARKING AND TRANSPORT 
The public car park to the rear of Fairfield Halls is open, but not necessarily the cheapest option. Please 
see here for further details https://www.fairfield.co.uk/help-centre. Public transport is the easiest method 
to access the Fairfield Halls. Please allow plenty of time for travel. 

 
DISMISSAL 
Parents will not be permitted to join children on the stage/in the choir stalls at any point. At the end of the 
concert, schools will be dismissed to four separate areas - parents will be directed to collect from 
particular floors and corridors by the compere. Please be patient. The children’s safety is paramount. 
Please wait in your seats until your school is called. It is expected that the concert will finish at 
approximately 8:15pn; there will be no interval. 

 
Please complete the Google form to confirm that your child will be singing in the concert.  This is just to 
make sure we have up-to-date information. 

 
As always, if you have any questions, please ask. 

 
Thank you for your continued support 

 
Mrs Bonnick & Mrs Jackson 

 

https://www.fairfield.co.uk/help-centre

